
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE STAFFING AND 
REMUNERATION COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, 7TH JUNE, 
2016, 7.00  - 8.15 pm 
 

 

PRESENT: 

 

Councillors: Raj Sahota (Chair), Liz McShane (Vice-Chair) and 
Bernice Vanier 
 
 
 
7. FILMING AT MEETINGS  

 

The Chair referred Members present to agenda Item 1 as shown on the agenda in 

respect of filming at this meeting, and Members noted the information contained 

therein’. 
 

8. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS (IF ANY)  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Arthur and Cllr Elliott. 
 

9. URGENT BUSINESS  
 
There were no items of urgent business. 
 

10. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

11. DEPUTATIONS / PETITIONS / PRESENTATIONS / QUESTIONS  
 
There were no such items.  
 

12. MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 31 March 2016 be 
confirmed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.  
 

13. STAFF CAR PARKING REVIEW  
 
The Committee considered the report on a new Staff Parking Policy and Procedure. 
The report was presented by Brenda Brown, FM Services Manager, who outlined 
changes that had been made to the proposed policy since the previous meeting of the 
Committee as set out in paragraph 6.9 of the report. 



 

 
In response to a question from the Committee regarding the feedback from the trade 
unions, Ms Brown advised that in consultation with the unions it had been decided that 
this policy should apply to staff only and not elected Members, and also that the 
unions had also raised some concerns around Priorities 4 and 5, Restricted Mobility 
(Temporary) and Reasonable Adjustment for Disabled Staff, and whether fees should 
be payable for permits allocated under these priorities. 
 
The Committee asked about bicycle parking, and it was confirmed that facilities were 
available at each Council building. Following the allocation of additional resources by 
Transport for London, it was reported that additional bicycle parking would also be 
provided at those buildings most used by cyclists.  
 
The Committee advised that parking at River Park House remained an issue, although 
it was acknowledged that there had been an improvement in enforcement to prevent 
unauthorised access to the car park. In response to a question regarding spaces 
within the shuttered car park which appeared unused, it was confirmed that these 
were not allocated to individual staff members, but were reserved for the use of 
disabled staff on a first come, first served basis and the Committee welcomed this 
clarification.  
 
In response to a question from the Committee regarding policies and incentives in 
place to reduce the level of car use by Council staff, Ms Brown advised that this was 
covered by the separate Staff Travel Plan, which was still in draft form; it was agreed 
that it would be useful for the Staff Travel Plan to come to the Staffing and 
Remuneration Committee for information.  
 
RESOLVED 
 

i) That the Committee approve the Staff Car Parking Policy and Procedure as 
attached to the report, to take effect from 1st July 2016. 
 

ii) That the Committee authorise the Assistant Director of Commercial and 
Operations, in consultation with the Chair of the Committee, to make such 
amendments to the Staff Car Parking Policy and Procedure as he considers 
minor, any such amendments to be reported back to the meeting of the 
Committee immediately following the making of the amendments.  

 
 

14. PEOPLE MANAGEMENT REPORT Q4 - JANUARY TO MARCH 2016  
 
The Committee considered the People Management report for Quarter 4, 2015/16, as 
presented by Carole Engwell, HR Quality Assurance Manager. It was noted that the 
number of consultants and interims had decreased from 60 in June 2015 to 52 by the 
end of March 2016, and the number of agency workers had decreased from 424 to 
337 over the same period. The Committee was advised that most consultants were 
engaged in transformation programmes; one of the largest of these, the Business 
Improvement Programme, had ended in March and a number of consultant contracts 
had ended at the same time. This would be reflected in the next quarterly update.  
 



 

In response to a request from the Committee for an example of a specialist role filled 
by a consultant in relation to a transformation programme, the Chief Operating Officer 
gave the example of the Project Advisor for the Development Vehicle, who was 
providing specialist expertise around the development of the proposed Haringey 
Development Vehicle and the procurement of a partner for the vehicle. Officers 
clarified that the salaries provided on the appendices to the report were calculated to 
provide an indication of the annual salary for the post were it to be full-time, and did 
not represent that actual salaries received by the post-holders. It was further noted 
that day rates were automatically reduced after a certain period of time.  In response 
to a question from the Committee regarding the lengths of contracts, it was confirmed 
that each contract would have a fixed end-date and that a formal business case would 
be required for any proposed extension. 
 
The Committee noted that there was a need for specialist expertise while the Council 
was in the process of changing the way it operated, however there was also a need to 
closely monitor spending in this area as this was an issue that people were concerned 
about. It was reported that officers were working on developing forecast figures 
relating to the use of consultants, interim and agency staff and that these would be 
included in future reports. It was noted that there were no specific targets related to 
reduction of spend in this area, however any spend had to be business critical in order 
to be approved and that a formal process was in place for the determination of what 
was business critical activity. As an example the Chief Operating Officer reported that 
there had been a cut in the number of agency staff approved for seasonal work on 
obtaining green flag status for parks, as this was not a business critical function.  
 
The Committee agreed that it wished to continue to receive reports on this area on a 
quarterly basis and that the Chair would liaise with officers regarding the format of 
future reports.  
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the content of the report be noted.  
 

15. INCLUSION AND DIVERSITY ACTION PLAN, PROGRESS REVIEW  
 
The Committee considered the report on the inclusion and Diversity Action Plan, 
presented by Carole Engwell, HR Quality Assurance Manager. The Committee noted 
that the action plan had been re-worked since it had last been presented to the 
Committee, and it was agreed that the new presentation was clearer and easier to 
use.  
 
Jacquie McGeachie, Assistant Director, Transformation and Corporate Resources, 
highlighted that there was an issue with BAME staff being under-represented at 
grades higher than PO4 and advised that work was taking place to establish focus 
groups to address the issues around this. The Committee expressed concern 
regarding the red flag status for adding questions to the new e-recruitment system to 
alert managers to stereotyping and unconscious bias, and asked for a wider update 
on the work in Theme 3; managers leading from the front. Jacquie McGeachie 
advised that the Chief Executive was leading on work to map what good management 
looks like, and that managers leading from the front in respect of diversity and 



 

inclusion issues was a key aspect of this work. With regard to the issues around 
unconscious bias and recruitment, it was recognised that there was a need for specific 
training for managers in this area, and work was taking place to implement this. It was 
also recognised that there was a need to support managers who may find 
conversations relating to diversity and inclusion issues difficult and that this was being 
looked at as part of the action plan.  
 
In response to a question from the Committee regarding the activities without a 
completed RAG status, it was reported that these would be updated by the steering 
group at its next meeting. The Committee suggested that it would be useful to review 
progress in this area again in a year’s time to see how effective the work had been. It 
was also suggested that case-studies would be particularly useful.  
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the content of the report be noted.  
 

16. PROPOSAL TO CLUSTER HR POLICIES  
 
The Committee considered the report on the proposal to streamline the review of HR 
policies and procedures through a process of grouping, as presented by Julie Amory, 
HR Policy Development Manager. The report set out the benefits of grouping policies 
in this way, the proposed themes for clustering and a review plan, which also gave the 
Committee an indication of when policies were likely to be presented to the Committee 
for approval.  
 
In response to a question from the Committee, it was confirmed that it was the 
intention to have completed the review of all policies by 2018/19.   
  
RESOLVED 
 
That the Committee agree the proposal to cluster HR policies as set out in the report.  
 

17. HARINGEY FUSE UPDATE  
 
The Committee considered the update on Haringey Fuse, presented by Karen 
Rowing, Haringey Academy Manager. The report set out the background, progress to 
date, early challenges and next steps, and it was reported that there were currently 21 
communities, with around 300 active users. Benefits for the organisation included the 
ability to share information in an immediate way, and developing a culture change 
from classroom-based learning to digital-supported learning on the job.  
 
The Committee was advised that a private community had been established 
specifically for elected Members – a showcase event had been held earlier in the 
year, and work was continuing on identifying ways in which Members could use the 
system. It was agreed that Members would be provided with the link so that they could 
explore Fuse themselves and raise any questions or issues directly with officers 
outside the meeting.  
 
RESOLVED 



 

 
That the content of the report be noted.  
 

18. FORWARD PLAN REPORTS - OCTOBER 2016 TO MARCH 2017  
 
The Committee considered the report on the Staffing and Remuneration Committee 
forward plan, presented by Carole Engwell, HR Quality Assurance Manager. The 
Committee noted the distinction between the HR client side and HR SSC functions, 
and that those dates incorrectly listed as 2015 on the forward plan appended to the 
report would be updated to read 2016. It was noted that additional items would be 
added to the forward plan as the year progressed, and that the Committee could 
request any specific reports they wished to bring forward for their consideration during 
the course of the year.  
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the content of the report be noted.  
 

19. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  
 
There were no new items of urgent business.  
 

20. EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC  
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the press and public be excluded from the meeting for consideration on the 
following item as it contained exempt information as defined in Section 100a of the 
Local Government Act 1972, paragraph 1; information relating to an individual.  
 

21. EXEMPT MINUTES  
 
The Committee noted the content of the exempt minutes of the special meeting of the 
Committee held on 23 May 2016, as outlined by Jacquie McGeachie, Assistant 
Director, Transformation and Corporate Resources, in particular the names of the 
individuals appointed to the posts of Assistant Director – Transformation and 
Resources and Assistant Director – Shared Service centre, and the respective 
salaries for these posts.  
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the exempt minutes of the special meeting of the Staffing and Remuneration 
Committee be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.  
 

22. NEW ITEMS OF EXEMPT URGENT BUSINESS  
 
There were no new items of exempt urgent business. 
 
 



 

The Committee noted the agenda for the Standards Committee on Monday 13th June 
2016, which included proposals to amend the terms of reference of the Staffing and 
Remuneration Committee, prior to these amendments going up to Full Council for 
approval. Committee Members were invited to contact the Chair of the Standards 
Committee if they had any comments they wished to make in respect of these 
proposed changes.  
 
 
 
The meeting closed at 8.15pm.  
 

 
CHAIR: Councillor Raj Sahota 
 
Signed by Chair ……………………………….. 
 
Date ………………………………… 
 
 


